
 From: Lizabeth Belli < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 9:04 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; Lulu Biazus; Anisa Charucksiri; Megan Heiser; 
Emilie Rosanvallon

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 



including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Lizabeth Belli she/her/hers
 

#CareFirst

 From: J.Stephen Brantley < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 9:06 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022



ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

It's time we meaningfully addressed the continuing increase of violent crime 
perpetrated by members of our own police force.

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michael Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 



wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

J.Stephen Brantley

 From: Katie Edgerton < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 9:08 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; CD10Press@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; 
Mitch O'Farrell; contactcd4@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; jpeltz@knock.la; 
kevin.rector@latimes.com; lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com; 
wjbriggs@venable.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 



approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Katie Edgerton



-- 

Katie Edgerton (she/her) 

 From: Pauline Rioux < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 9:22 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; CD10Press@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; jpeltz@knock.la; 
kevin.rector@latimes.com; lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; 
Richard Tefank; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. 
Briggs, II; paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com; 
wjbriggs@venable.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 



CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed

Dr P. Rioux 

-- 

Pauline Rioux, DNAP, CRNA
 From: Christina C. < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 9:54 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; jpeltz@knock.la; 
CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 



councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org
 Subject: Public Comment 8/29/22

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

 Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 



Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Christina C
 From: Gina Viola < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 9:59 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; Councilmember Mike Bonin; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; TeamCD4; paul.koretz@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: BOPC public comment 8-30-22, sure to be ignored, certainly not 
recorded anywhere

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 



Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,



Gina Viola

Gina Viola (she/her/hers 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmedium.com%2Fgend
er-inclusivit%2Fwhy-i-put-pronouns-on-my-email-signature-and-linkedin-profile-and-yo
u-should-too-d3dc942c8743&data=05%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C2345def2e6
144c61037b08da89dfd0fc%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C6379738916378515
15%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXV
CI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=CK2Wjpu73qIWEM%2F%2Ba9%2BRVj7Vk%2BoUmJdOiDMX8Y%2FzV%
2Fg%3D&reserved=0> )

 
<https://ci3.googleusercontent.com/mail-sig/AIorK4yA0V0up16pPy9jXv04fFCMv2N4NemiBdkh
REFUFq2QAd-pOoXoABLk10joTV1Nm_TZEQ3o6Ng> 

Corporate Address:
445 S. Figueroa St.  Suite 3100
Los Angeles, CA 90071
Phone:  888.748.3677
Fax:  213.438.0410
http://www.tradeshowtemps.net 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tradeshowtemps
.net%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C2345def2e6144c61037b08da89df
d0fc%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637973891637851515%7CUnknown%7CTWF
pbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7
C%7C%7C&sdata=N8wyqQoKgmjJ6NdFgbCrWGw8bpN52IAw%2BYPxYgWDbFo%3D&reserved=0> 

*****************

The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential and 
thus protected from disclosure. If you have received this communication in error, 
please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your 
computer.  Thank you, Trade Show Temps.

 From: Caroline Christ < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:12 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;



councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022   

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 



Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Caroline

Sent from my iPhone
 From: michele dumont < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:14 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale

Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; lapcfails@gmail.com; 
lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, again the Board failed the people of LA, the Board ruled that the police 
officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within
policy, reminding us how normalized it is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the



most murderous police department in the United States, killing more people per year 
than any other agency. In 2021, approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were
folks with mental illness. Instead of investing in much needed services and 
facilities for mental health care and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel 
Moore is asking for yet more money for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health 
evaluation units.” These have been an utter failure for the community and are not 
what we need. Every year LAPD kills a disproportionate number of folks in crisis, 
while more funding goes to police and not to community healthcare and facilities for
families. We reject funding for police for any response to folks in mental health 
crisis, and demand investment in ongoing care and support for individuals and their 
families as a person receives treatment, including rent assistance and other 
life-affirming services that families may require. This is just another way for the 
LAPD to grab more of our tax dollars for themselves instead of giving funds to 
people who can really do this work without injuring anyone!!!

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,



your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Dr. Michele Dumont

 From: Magan Wiles < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:19 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 



network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Magan Wiles

-- 

magan (she/her)
 From: Cody Sloan < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:31 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 



wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 



them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Cody Sloan
-- 

Cody Sloan 
Pronouns: he/him/his (what's this? 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fuwm.edu%2Flgbtrc%
2Fsupport%2Fgender-pronouns%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C2274c
567aecd4553167608da89e44df1%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63797391090
7946583%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi
LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8Jdhg%2F1epSvkp847gq%2FsHq%2FTaLrCSya%2FjDiJgNr
AoYY%3D&reserved=0> )

 From: Jack MacCarthy < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:32 AM

 To: Kate.Cagle@charter.com; Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; CD10Press@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; jpeltz@knock.la; 



kevin.rector@latimes.com; lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; 
Richard Tefank; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. 
Briggs, II; paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com; 
wjbriggs@venable.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 



on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Jack MacCarthy 

 From: phillip kim < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:33 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; Mark Alamares; Jennifer Andros Crane; Andrew 
Askes; Aaron Azevedo; Kandi Blomquist; Phyllis Bond; Sean Brown; Tom Buddingh; Peter
Cagle; Monica Caston; Scott Compton; Jere Crosby; Francis Gantos; David Grimes; Jeff
Guerra; Jason Hall; Greg Heflin; David Horton; Bob Kelly; Boris Khukrhrov; Julie Le;
Jennifer Little; Teresa Lugowski; Ernie Mariette; Nicolas Martineau; Jarrid 
Mendelson; Bart Nagel; Ignite Shanbaky; Matt Singleton; Chris Valente; Kavita Vora; 
Nirant Vora; Jennifer Wood; Todd Worton; Joe Zaccaria

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 



Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,
Phillip Kim

 From: Molly Ortiz < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:39 AM

 To: Police Commission



 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crises, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 



life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Molly Ortiz, resident of Los Angeles

 From: Kimberli Meyer < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 10:40 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 



attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 



every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Sincerely,

Kimberli Meyer

 From: Jessi Jones < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:00 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 



ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Sincerely,

Jessi Jones

90004



 From: Harrison Weinfeld < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:01 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
Fails Lapc; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 



CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Harrison Weinfeld
 From: Ellie Abrams < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:03 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 



attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before



this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Sincerely,
Ellie Bean Abrams

 From: Ken Barnard < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:08 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 



them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Ken Barnard
 From: Marianne Drummond < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:09 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; CD10Press@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; jpeltz@knock.la; 
kevin.rector@latimes.com; lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com; 
wjbriggs@venable.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 



Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,



your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Marianne Drummond

 From: Mayank Keshaviah < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:37 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: My Public Comment for the BOPC - 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crises, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio



components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and sends cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Finally, remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every 
single person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time 
limitation on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak 
after every single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous 
practice of forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been 
discussed. Inform the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In 
general, make every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic 
expression, and discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility 
towards the public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be 
doing everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after
week, your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police 
affairs.”

Disgustedly,

Mayank Keshaviah

 From: Olivia Gleason < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:47 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 



CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 



Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Olivia Gleason 

 From: Betty J White < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 11:57 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

When will you start listening to the community? Last week, the Board ruled that the 
police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting
within policy, reminding us how normalized it is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to
be the most murderous police department in the United States, killing more people 
per year than any other agency. In 2021, approximately 30% of the people shot at by 
LAPD were folks with mental illness. Instead of investing in much needed services 
and facilities for mental health care and ongoing treatments that people need, 



Michel Moore is asking for yet more money for LAPD, under the guise of “mental 
health evaluation units.” These have been an utter failure for the community and are
not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a disproportionate number of folks in 
crisis, while more funding goes to police and not to community healthcare and 
facilities for families. We reject funding for police for any response to folks in 
mental health crisis, and demand investment in ongoing care and support for 
individuals and their families as a person receives treatment, including rent 
assistance and other life-affirming services that families may require. 

We denounce the increased efforts to surveil and oppress under the guise of 
predictive policing. On the agenda (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and 
maintenance of LAPD’s network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather 
information and video on community members and are used to track people’s movements 
in public spaces, as well as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used 
since 2015 also includes radio components, which the manufacturer today advertises 
as including gunshot detection, a deadly and inaccurate technology that places 
microphones in communities and public spaces and send cops to locations under the 
guise of “gunshot detected.” 

It seems this city finds endless excuses to throw more and more of our tax dollars 
toward already failed attempts at police reform. CCTV cameras do not increase 
community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at least 2005, installing them 
first in predominantly Black and brown communities including McArthur Park, Jordan 
Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of life for folks, reduce harm, or 
increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV cameras do not even work by 
LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do not increase safety or 
reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing them as “crime reduction” 
while using them to gather data that will be used to criminalize community members 
deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding investments in services other 
than surveillance, including accessible and affordable housing, schools, healthcare,
transportation; services that will increase community wellness. We demand LAPD is 
defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Now you don't even pretend to want to hear our concerns. We insist that you remove 
the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single person who
calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation on each 
individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every single 
agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of forcing the
public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform the public who
is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make every effort to 
remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and discontinue your
visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the public you purport to 
serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before this board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing everything you can to 
make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week, your actions belie 
your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs."

Signed,



Betty J White

School Psychologist

 From: Camille Sacristan < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 12:02 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: BOPC Meeting Public Comment 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio



components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Camille Sacristan 

LA resident

 From: Audrey Georg < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 12:03 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 



councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: My public comments for PC meeting on 8/30/22

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners,  

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 



person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Audrey Georg

“If you are neutral in situations of injustice, you have chosen the side of the 
oppressor.”  Desmond Tutu

 From: Ted Trembinski < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 12:07 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Los Angeles Mayor's Office; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 



is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”



Signed,

Ted Trembinski

 From: Tiana McKenna < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 12:13 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 



a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and sends cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Sincerely, 
Tiana McKenna
Los Angeles 90042

 From: Jennifer Maldonado Tooley < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 12:24 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022



ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and sends cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 



forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed, Jennifer Tooley

 From: Shane Whitaker < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 12:31 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

I am a resident of Los Angeles County living in Sunland, CA, writing with concern 
for Board's ruling regarding the police murders of Evelyn Del Real and Grisha 
Alaverdyan in 2021. Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers were acting 
within policy, reminding us how normalized it is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to
be the most murderous police department in the United States, killing more people 
per year than any other agency. In 2021, approximately 30% of the people shot at by 
LAPD were folks with mental illness. Instead of investing in much needed services 
and facilities for mental health care and ongoing treatments that people need, 
Michel Moore is asking for yet more money for LAPD, under the guise of “mental 
health evaluation units.” These have been an utter failure for the community and are
not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a disproportionate number of folks in 
crisis, while more funding goes to police and not to community healthcare and 



facilities for families. We reject funding for police for any response to folks in 
mental health crisis, and demand investment in ongoing care and support for 
individuals and their families as a person receives treatment, including rent 
assistance and other life-affirming services that families may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

-- 

Shane Whitaker
Sunland, CA



 From: Kris Chan < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 1:09 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We ABSOLUTELY reject 
funding for police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand 
investment in ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a 
person receives treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming 
services that families may require. This also means putting in funding for our 
unhoused neighbors that require immediate housing assistance and services for their 
needs. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 



a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

I don't know how many times we need to keep stressing to DIVEST to the community, we
are pouring so much money toward the police that utilize it to purchase technology 
that HARMS mostly Black and Brown people of Los Angeles. This is not the safety we 
want for our community and children. 

Signed,

Kris Chan

 From: Jared Dyer < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 2:29 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 



Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 



them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Jared Dyer

 From: Rachel O'Brien < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 2:41 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 



Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 



everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Rachel
 From: Liz Sommer < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 3:26 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Los Angeles Mayor's Office; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 



community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Elizabeth Sommer 

Los Angeles resident 

 From: Martha Mack < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 3:57 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 



lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do



not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 
public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Martha Mack, MS, RD 
Dialysis Dietitian

 From: Bethany Heykoop < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 4:00 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; jpeltz@knock.la; 
CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: BOPC Public Comment 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 



Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 

On the agenda also (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand LAPD is defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance! 

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment, thereby allowing every single 
person who calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation 
on each individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every 
single agenda item, as opposed to continuing the patently ludicrous practice of 
forcing the public to speak before any of these items have been discussed. Inform 
the public who is up next to speak. Resume in-person meetings. In general, make 
every effort to remove procedural barriers and impediments to civic expression, and 
discontinue your visible displays of irritation with and hostility towards the 



public you purport to serve. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
this board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you should be doing 
everything you can to make it easy for them to give public comment. Week after week,
your actions belie your hollow claim to be the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Bethany
 From: Catherine Safley < >
 Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 4:41 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; wjbriggs@venable.com; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
james.queally@latimes.com; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
jpeltz@knock.la; CD10Press@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
CD10ConstituentServices@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 8/30/2022

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

Last week, the Board ruled that the police officers who killed Evelyn Del Real and 
Grisha Alaverdyan in 2021 were acting within policy, reminding us how normalized it 
is for LAPD to kill. LAPD continues to be the most murderous police department in 
the United States, killing more people per year than any other agency. In 2021, 
approximately 30% of the people shot at by LAPD were folks with mental illness. 
Instead of investing in much needed services and facilities for mental health care 
and ongoing treatments that people need, Michel Moore is asking for yet more money 
for LAPD, under the guise of “mental health evaluation units.” These have been an 
utter failure for the community and are not what we need. Every year LAPD kills a 
disproportionate number of folks in crisis, while more funding goes to police and 
not to community healthcare and facilities for families. We reject funding for 
police for any response to folks in mental health crisis, and demand investment in 
ongoing care and support for individuals and their families as a person receives 
treatment, including rent assistance and other life-affirming services that families
may require. 



Also on the agenda (Item 4a) is a contract for upgrades and maintenance of LAPD’s 
network of surveillance CCTV cameras. These cameras gather information and video on 
community members and are used to track people’s movements in public spaces, as well
as residential areas. The camera system LAPD has used since 2015 also includes radio
components, which the manufacturer today advertises as including gunshot detection, 
a deadly and inaccurate technology that places microphones in communities and public
spaces and send cops to locations under the guise of “gunshot detected.” 

CCTV cameras do not increase community safety. LAPD has used CCTV cameras since at 
least 2005, installing them first in predominantly Black and brown communities 
including McArthur Park, Jordan Downs, and Skid Row. They do not improve quality of 
life for folks, reduce harm, or increase safety and well-being for residents. CCTV 
cameras do not even work by LAPD’s standards of “reducing crime.” We know cameras do
not increase safety or reduce harm, but the city invests in them anyway, framing 
them as “crime reduction” while using them to gather data that will be used to 
criminalize community members deemed undesirable. Community members are demanding 
investments in services other than surveillance, including accessible and affordable
housing, schools, healthcare, transportation; services that will increase community 
wellness. We demand that LAPD be defunded! No cameras for LAPD; defund surveillance!

Remove the 45-minute time limit on public comment and allow every single person who 
calls in to have an opportunity to speak. Remove the two-time limitation on each 
individual’s public comment. Allow community members to speak after every single 
agenda item, and end the ridiculous practice of forcing the public to speak before 
any of these items have been discussed. Inform the public who is up next to speak. 
Resume in-person meetings. In general, make every effort to remove procedural 
barriers and impediments to civic expression, and discontinue your visible displays 
of irritation with and hostility towards the public you purport to serve. Members of
the communities most affected by policing are by far the most knowledgeable about 
the real-world effects of the matters before this board, and about LAPD in their 
neighborhoods, and you should be doing everything you can to make it easy for them 
to give public comment. Week after week, your actions belie your hollow claim to be 
the “citizen’s voice in police affairs.”

Signed,

Catherine Safley
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From: Whitzel Blauer < >
Sent: Monday, August 29, 2022 1:08 PM
To: Police Commission; eileendeckerethics.commission@lacity.org; wjbriggs@venable.com; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
mayorgaretti@lacity.org; Dominic Choi; Michel Moore

Subject: Covid Numbers
Attachments: covid graph.png

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and 
know the content is safe.  

  Hello and good day,  
 
 I hope this email finds you well. I wanted to give the general public a visual as to the Covid numbers that Chief Moore 
has reported on during the Police Commission meetings year to date. This graph shows what Chief Moore has reported 
but there still is missing information that has not been disclosed. I have a strong reason to believe the missing data will 
only increase the total number and percentage of your vaccinated personnel. 
 
  Chief Moore did not disclose / breakdown the Covid numbers for the following dates. 
 
                      Total # infections      Vaccinated         Unvaccinated     
01/11/2022          ?                                ?                          ? 
02/08/2022          ?                                ?                          ? 
03/15/2022          5                                ?                          ? 
04/12/2022          1                                ?                          ? 
05/17/2022          36                              ?                          ? 
05/24/2022          35                              ?                          ? 
07/26/2022           ?                               ?                          ?              Chief Moore only stated, Vaccinated made up 77% of the 
infections. 
 
  All of this missing data is a part of Agenda item #1 that Chief Moore reports to the Police Commission, yet none of the 
Police Commissioners have ever asked for this missing data after Chief Moore gave his report. 
 
  
  January values are represented on the graph with one report on Covid even though there were two meetings 
  February's values are also represented on the graph with one report on Covid even though there were two meetings.  
  March's values are represented on the graph with three reports on Covid even though there were four meetings 
  Aprils values are represented on the graph  with two reports even though there were three meetings. 
  May's values are represented on the graph with two reports even though there were four meetings. 
 
    As you can see, your Covid mandate in the interest of  "Public Safety" is not working. Your own data along with the 
world-wide data shows the same result.  
 Thank you for taking the time to read through this, I would appreciate you including the graph provided in this email. 
This data provided on the graph is from Chief Moores reports to the Police Commission since January of this year. The 
data on the graph is accurate per Chief Moore's reports as of 8/23/2022. 
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  Including data from previous variants that we are no longer dealing with or including data from when the City of Los 
Angeles first implemented the vaccine mandate is not being transparent with the public to show the current trends. Not 
properly providing a breakdown on your Dept's Covid numbers doesn't help with being transparent either.  
 
 
   
 W. Blauer 
 




